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RAM NATIONAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Zoom Conference

Friday February 19th 2021
MINUTES
Meeting Commenced 19:00hr

Attendees: 
	National RAM Committee Members 
	District RAM Supervisors / Members

	1. Dr Jenny Kerrison

2. Gloria Hargreaves 

3. Howie Oh

4. DG Dr Bruce Anderson

5. Virginia Turner

6. Andrea Grosvenor

7. Dr Russ Stephenson

8. Cherilyn Fleming


	Ashleigh Hickman, Kerre Willsher

	Total attendees: 8 
	Total 2


Vacant:

1. National Deputy Manager

Apologies: 
1. Dave Pearson (Immediate Past National Manager)

2. Dai Mason (GF and RAWCS-RAM Campaign Manager

3. Ray Fauntleroy (Timor Leste Country Representative)

4. Netania Lim (PR & Social Media)

5. Adam Bartlett (RAM Solomon Islands)
Absent: 

1. Peter McKenzie (WR RAM Supervisor)

2. Rio Fiocco (RAM PNG Representative)

AGENDA ITEMS
1. Jenny welcomed all attendees 

2. A Quorum was not achieved. Only eight (8) attendees of 16 Committee members - Gloria Hargreaves
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes – Gloria Hargreaves 
ACTIONS from previous meeting: 
· Gloria was asked to acknowledge, when reporting to SR, that RAM had contributed one third of the funding required to the Vanuatu Global Grant – DONE

· Jenny to check that the date for the Conference does not coincide with the Zone 8 Conference – DONE 
· For everyone to put forward names of speakers for the Conference. This action is a work in progress

4. The Minutes of the last National Executive Committee Zoom Meeting on July the 12th were accepted unanimously
Passed: Cherilyn Fleming                     Seconded Andrea Grosvenor

5. The National Manager’s Report –Dr Jenny Kerrison (Report circulated)
Additional points raised

· The Rotary GG submitted for West Timor is being revised and at the moment is proving difficult regarding local politics. A few issues are being addressed with local Rotarians and Health Departments.
· The Rotary GG submitted for Timor Leste is close to being approved. There are outstanding Global Grant Reports not submitted from RC Dili Timor Leste that has held up the final approval of the Rotary GG for the country.
· Gloria was asked to include 2 slides in her RAM PowerPoint that highlighted RAM is an activity of RAWCS. Considering RAWCS is our parent company, we are obliged when making a RAM Presentation to include 1 or 2 slides on RAWCS to make our relationship clear. 

· Jenny’s request to include the RAWCS slides is a non-negotiable requirement for our Regions and Districts.
Bruce pointed out that (i) RAWCS has a huge number of resources to help RAM, and (ii) sees the appointment of the new CEO of RAWCS being a significant plus for all activities under RAWCS.
6. National Treasurer’s Report – Howie Oh (Report circulated)
A revised National Treasurer's Report will be sent to Gloria that shows a revised total Balance of the two RAM Accounts ie $249,271.79 instead of $495,224.29. 
ACTIONS: 
(i) Gloria to send the revised Treasurer’s Report as an attachment with these Minutes.
(ii) To pass a motion for approval of the National Treasurer’s Report

Regarding the balance of $247,220, Jenny but reminded everyone that contributions have been very low this Rotary Year and when we receive the approval of 2 more Grants, about $140,000 ($70,000 to each of Timor Leste and West Timor) will need to be withdrawn.

7. Reports Tabled 

There were no questions pertaining to any of the Reports circulated but there were a few additional points raised:
The National Video Competition- Virginia Turner

· Sought reassurance that everyone was happy with continuing with the Competition in 2021
· Russ – thought the Vanuatu video was great and suggested the competition be focussed in our partner countries. It means that students are spreading the message in countries where they really need to heed it. 
· Andrea – agreed there’s a lot more relevance for the Competition being aimed at the countries we are working in and RAM could offer support to students to put in an entry
· Virginia stated she’s had interest from Timor Leste, and Vanuatu will want to participate again. Not sure about PNG and the Solomons. Information will be sent out in the near future Suggested that within Australia RAM District Supervisors could encourage their clubs to involve their Youth and Community Coordinators in approaching local schools

· Virginia reported that Jenny’s District and Andrea’s District had not supported the Video Competition

· Jenny stated that for the record, last year, she shared the Vanuatu video and video competition details with her District’s Director for Youth Program, and copied to her DG Michael Plunkett. 
8. The Scientific Committee – Dr Bruce Anderson

· In regards to developments in malaria activities, the scientific community has been distracted by COVID, but the virus has led to people looking at a whole new way of developing vaccines 

· However, we are losing ground across the malaria world because of the disruptions caused by the COVID crisis. WHO has said that the Goals that have been set are not being met. 

· All we can do is continue to do the best we can with the tools we’ve got and maintain the relationships we’ve built up.
· RAM is in a much better position now to leverage some Rotary money into a number of good quality Grants to accomplish bigger outcomes. 
· Jenny – regarding the leverage of funds, Rotarian Malaria Partners was awarded the Rotary International Program of Scale USD2 million Grant which led to the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation and World Vision both matching this with a further 2 million dollars = 6 million USD in total, to be used in the fight against malaria in Zambia
9. Tim Freeman’s Report on the PNG Expenditure Report – Jenny

· Delighted to see a Report that shows where our money is being directed. RAM is 1 of 3 donors to the Chasing Malaria Program. We know there are 6 schools we are looking after and being able to track activities is good. We are starting to receive Quarterly Reports.
10. Regional Reports

Northern Region – Dr Russ Stephenson

· A flyer submitted and shared with RAM National Committee. No activities report.

· Russ Is happy for his flyer to clubs in NR to be posted on the RAM website

Eastern Region – Andrea Grosvenor 
· Andrea and Ashleigh, who is the D9650 RAM Supervisor, attended the recent ER RAWCS Quarterly Meeting

· Ashleigh is very interested in (i) the Adopt-A-Village Program and feels it is really appealing for clubs/schools. How can we use that concept to further what RAM is implementing? (ii) the PNG colouring books. 
ACTION: Gloria to contact Ashleigh to see if she would like to receive some of the colouring books 
Russ - the Adopt-A-Village Program was not just directed towards schools but was looked on as a wholistic approach that involved the community
· Virginia – the colouring books are very popular in her local schools and RAM receives stocks from PNG

· Bruce – it is important to use any tool we’ve got to raise malaria awareness across all the different age groups. 
· Jenny – historically Adopt-A-Village was very successful, up to 2015 we had transferred to RAM PNG more than $600,000 for the Program but it had to be curtailed due to difficulties in terms of the logistics and governance of tracking the use of funds in each village.
· However, we could do something similar eg RAM Global is talking about an adopting a Community Health Worker Program (CHW). Donate $1,000 to train one CHW.
· Andrea – idea for a Project 

· One that would be under the auspices of RAM/RAWCS and that had specific parameters. For example: choose a village:
· Fix the water problems, give them toilets
· Do other activities that will be based on an assessment conducted by RAM that finds out what the needs are 
· Ensure consultation with the Provincial Health Office and the local village people

· It would mean a lot of groundwork but some Rotarians would jump at the chance to travel to a village to see what is needed 

· Funds would be raised by Rotarians who wish to address the specific needs

Central Region – Cherilyn Fleming
· Has incorporated 3 slides on Solomon Islands into a presentation she is making at a couple of clubs she is travelling to over the weekend

Southern Region – Gloria Hargreaves

· D9830 will be staging a District Conference on March 27thwhere there will be a booth for RAM. D9790 hopes to have a District Conference where information about RAM will be spread as far as possible
· Gloria emphasized the importance to her of having Regional Meetings and the value to participants of the interaction of her District Supervisors

11. Vacancies – Jenny

· Asked for the impending vacancies information to continue to be circulated
12. National Meetings – Jenny

· The date of the next National Executive meeting is to be changed from 16th April to the 14th of May

· Regional Meetings
ACTION: Regional Supervisors to consider organising Regional Meetings with District RAM Supervisors
13. Fundraising ideas for the next 6 months
· Netania has set up a National Fun Run to be staged on Malaria Awareness Day. Participants will need to source family and friends to sponsor them on a 4 K walk or Run. Final details are to be shared

· Cherilyn - a virtual Run/Walk is being organised in D9510 on 16/18 April that ties in with their Conference

· In D9830 a Quiz is being organised in May to fundraise for RAM

· Jenny emphasised that we should be capitalising on MAD

14. National RAM Conference Updates - Andrea
· The Conference will be in Canberra on the 13/14th November
· Venue will probably be the Mercure (to be confirmed). It is well located and inexpensive

· When it is confirmed, flyers can be created

· Speakers are being investigated

· Hope to have a live streaming option (for a fee) for those who can’t attend in person

15. Recommendation for RAM to subscribe to a Zoom Account – Gloria 

· Gloria asks Adrian Froggatt (RAWCS Secretary) to organise a large number of Zoom Meetings. 

· It would be more efficient to take out our own RAM Zoom Account

· It would enable others to arrange a meeting using the email address ramsecretary@rawcs.org.au 

· It would cost $200 per year

ACTION: as there was not a Quorum Gloria would email everyone on the National Committee to gain approval for this action 

16. General Business

No General Business topics raised
Next Meeting: Friday 14th May 2021
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Minutes prepared by National RAM Secretary PP Gloria Hargreaves. Inputs and format by National RAM Manager PP Dr. Jenny Kerrison.

